

Offord Cluny & Offord Darcy Parish Council

M I N U T E S   O F   M E E T I N G  

MINUTES OF A MEETING of the Parish Council held on Thursday, FEBRUARY 2, 2023 at the Village Hall, Offord Cluny commencing at 7.30pm 
Present:
Cllrs Weitzel, Gatward, Dawson, Young, Savage, Beckett & Moorbey

Attending:
Cllr Debbie Mickleburgh (HDC), Cllr Ken Billington (CCC) & Clerk
2023/3141
Apologies for Absence


None
2023/3142
Open Forum (max 10 minutes)


No public present
2023/3143
Declarations of Interest and Dispensation for Agenda items only



(Section 27 Localism Act 2011)


None
2023/3144
To Approve the Minutes of the meeting held on


January 5, 2023


Approved as an accurate record and signed
2023/3145
Matters Arising from Minutes dated January 5 (information 



only)


None not contained on current Agenda
2023/3146
District & County Councillor Reports


Cllr Debbie Mickleburgh presented the following report on behalf of 


Huntingdonshire District Council.

District Councillor Report February 2023

As we move further into 2023 the council has been busy pushing forward with the yearly budget, a new Local Plan and providing essential services to our residence. 

Huntingdonshire Local Plan

Huntingdonshire District Council has committed to the preparation of a full update to the adopted Local Plan.  This will set out how the district will grow over the coming decades.

Approval was also given to issue the council's proposed Statement of Community Involvement (SCI) for public engagement. This document outlines how the District Council will engage and consult with the local community on planning matters. A proposed Sustainability Appraisal Scoping Report (SASR) was also approved for public engagement. This sets out how the District Council will consider the possible environmental, social and economic impacts of the Local Plan update throughout its preparation.

Public engagement on the SCI and SASR documents will commence in early February 2023. This is the first of a series of public engagement opportunities that will shape the full update to the Local Plan.

The council's current 'Local Plan to 2036' will continue to be used to determine planning applications until the updated Local Plan is completed.  

HDC Budget

For this coming financial year HDC have published a balanced budget without using any savings or reserves and ensuring no cuts to services.  There will be a tax increase of £5 for the year which is less than 10 pence a week.   
Street Cleansing Teams

The Street Cleansing Team are commencing a seven week litter-clearing program along the A! and A14 in our district. It will begin at the south end of the district on the A1 and will move to the A14 to the west of the district.  

If you see over litter bins that are overflowing, damaged or missing please report it using the link below:
https://huntingdonshire.gov.uk/bins-waste/litter/
If you see fly tipping or have problems with fly tipping, please report it on:

https://www.huntingdonshire.gov.uk/environmental-issues/fly-tipping/
Potholes

Potholes are a hot topic with residents, and we often see posts about then.  It is the season for potholes with the cold and wet weather causing the worn areas of the road to break up.  

Some of the repairs are temporary because it is CCCs priority to make the roads safe as quickly as possible and also the weather conditions are often not amendable to permanent repairs which require dry conditions).  A minority of repairs may fail and need repairing gain.

If you see any portholes, please report them on the link below:

https://www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/residents/travel-roads-and-parking/roads-and-pathways/roadworks-and-faults
Voter ID

The UK government has introduced a requirement for voters to show photo ID when voting at a polling station at some elections. This will apply to:

· local elections

· Police and Crime Commissioner elections

· Cambridgeshire & Peterborough Combined Authority Mayoral elections

· UK Parliamentary by-elections

· recall petitions.

From October 2023 it will also apply to UK Parliamentary elections.

Currently, there are no scheduled elections in Huntingdonshire in May 2023.

If you do not have an accepted form of photo ID as listed by the Electoral Commission, you can apply for a free voter ID document, which is known as a ‘Voter Authority Certificate’. This is a document specific for the purposes of voting. You must be registered to vote before applying for a Voter Authority Certificate

https://www.huntingdonshire.gov.uk/elections/voter-id/
 
As always, we work for you year-round. Should you need us, please contact us on: 

Debbie Mickelburgh debbie.mickelburgh@huntingdonshire.gov.uk    07537 121365 

Brett Mickelburgh
brett.mickelburgh@huntingdonshire.gov.uk 
07441 392492 

Sarah Conboy            sarah.conboy@huntingdonshire.gov.uk 
01480 414900



**********************************

Cllr Billington spoke about the county’s plans on dealing with potholes and agreed that this wasn’t particularly cost efficient but at the moment was the best they could do.  The Chairman asked him about the current situation re broadband installations across the county and asked whose responsibility it was for allowing the various companies to work in various villages, sometimes simultaneously. Cllr Billington agreed to find out more about this. Cllr Billington left the meeting.
2023/3147
Finance, Risk Assessment & General Purposes


3147.1

To approve the monthly Accounts.




Approved as an accurate record.


3147.2

To approve the balance sheet.




Approved as a true record and signed.



2023/3148
To approve the following payments and sign the cheques


The following payments were approved and where necessary cheques 


signed.
Signed between meetings:

102307
Global Tree Solutions 
Tree & Hedge Works


£2160.0
To be signed at the meeting:

102308
Wel Medical

Battery for Defib No 1

£192.00

102309
Wel Medical

Battery for Defib No 2

£192.00

102310
Netwise

Annual Website Hosting

£492.00

102311
Wicksteed Leisure
Outdoor Exercise Equipment

£16,031.30

102312
Mrs J Stanbridge
Salary




£416.22

102313
HMRC


Tax & N.I.



£63.18
2023/3149
Purchase of Interactive Speed Sign



The purchase of the sign at a cost of £3524.00 plus VAT was agreed. Cllr 


Beckett to complete the form requesting permission to erect the sign at 


various locations  from CCC Highways before purchase.
2023/3150
Town & Parish Engagement Session January 25th, 2023



The Chairman spoke about the session which he had attended.  He would 

circulate the full information to all.
2023/3151
Village Hall Lease



The requests from the Village Hall Committee regarding future plans and a 

lease extension were discussed at length.  The Clerk as asked to respond 


requesting a definitive time required for the extension before re-opening 


communications with the diocese.
2023/3152   
Annual Parish Meeting – Saturday April 23rd 2023


Cllr Dawson confirmed demonstrations of the defibrillator would be given.  

The Clerk confirmed One Leisure would be attending.
2023/3153
Flooding (update if available)


Information regarding riparian responsibilities together with information on 

grants available for households would be distributed to all residents with 


properties bordering the brook.  Cllr Young confirmed he had looked at 


drainage ditch at the front of the new Paxton Road properties which 


appeared to be running well.  There were some repairs needed to the culvert 

and the Clerk was asked to report this to the housing association.


2023/3154
Broadband



The Chairman expressed his frustration at the lack of communication from 

the various suppliers and confirmed that Buckden PC had not been 


contacted.  Following his communications with Connecting Cambridgeshire 

who had offered to meet with him to discuss further he confirmed he would 

more than likely take them up on this.  The Clerk was asked to chase 


OpenReach again.
2023/3155
Leisure & Amenities



Cllr Gatward confirmed he was awaiting delivery of the replacement trees

and that the next committee meeting would be held on Thursday, February 

9th at 7pm.









                                       


2023/3156
Planning


Cllr Young confirmed that there had been no new applications received and 

noted the intervention of the enforcement team re the situation at The 


Paddocks.  He thanked Debbie & Brett Mickleburgh for their assistance with 

this issue. He also mentioned that there was still no planning application for 

change of use re the horses and asked the Clerk to chase this.
2023/3157
Chairman’s Report


The Chairman stated that most of his report items had been dealt with 


earlier in the Agenda, but also mentioned he had received further calls re 


planning issues at The Paddocks.
2023/3158
Councillor Reports


Cllr Gatwards asked the Clerk to report that the drains needed clearing as 

they were again full of leaves and water no draining away, especially around 

the bottom of Graveley Road.



Cllr Young reported that some tree works had been carried out on Poors 


Charity land.  The Clerk was asked to inform Stephen Eayrs in case he was 

unaware of this.


Cllr Savage informed Members that she and Cllr Beckett spent some time 


cleaning part of the white bridge.  It was relatively easy to do and would 


require approximately 20 man hours to complete the job.  This was planned 

for the day after the Annual Parish Meeting – April 23rd.



Several councillors spoke about the amount of rubbish left by the travellers.  

This had been reported and would be again.
2023/3159
Any Urgent Business

In accordance with section 100(B)(4) of the Local Government Act 1972 (as amended) the Chair will admit an item of urgent business in order that it can be dealt with at the earliest opportunity provided it has been raised at least 24 hours before the meeting.
None
2023/3160
The meeting closed at 9pm and next meeting date confirmed as Thursday 

March 2, 2023 at 7.30pm, in the Village Hall, Offord Cluny
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